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1. Principal’s Sharing 

 

Dear parents and students. 

 

The 2024-2025 academic year is a fruitful year for our school. Since last summer, more than 

850 students from other schools have applied to enroll in our school. Unfortunately, our school is 

full and nearly 90% of applicants cannot enroll in our school. For this reason, I have formally 

applied to the Education Bureau to open extra classes, in order not to disappoint every student. 

 

In terms of exchanges with the mainland and foreign countries, our school has a very broad 

range of contacts. On November 27, our school contacted WOLGWANG CHIRSTIAN 

SCHOOL in Seoul through the Northeast Asian History Foundation. On that day, 21 students 

aged 12-14 visited the school and talked with our Form 3 students about the differences in study 

and life in the two schools. Korean students practiced bowing in front of the statue of Confucius. 

Teachers from the two schools exchanged their experiences in promoting moral education and 

Chinese history classes. Our school is planning to visit the sister school in Seoul in June. 

 

On December 12, our school was invited by Hong Kong Ta Kung Wen Wei Media Group to 

perform the opening performance and etiquette work of the "Touching Hong Kong 2024 Awards 

Ceremony". 22 students sang "Below the Lion Rock". The ceremony praised 10 outstanding 

social figures, including senior artists, athletes, social welfare, and medical talents. Their spirit of 

valuing righteousness and compassion is a good learning material for students. In addition, 10 

students served as etiquette work, and the guests praised the students for their modesty and decent 

performance. 

 

On December 13, the 61st Annual Graduation and Awards Ceremony was held. Professor 

He Qiliang, Dean of Hong Kong Shue Yan University, presented the certificates, and the 

Chancellor and a group of school directors presented awards. Also, the live orchestra 

performance was lively. 

 

From December 14 to 18, about 40 teachers and students flew directly from Shenzhen 

Airport to Weihai. In addition to exchanging teaching experiences with Huancui International 

Middle school, our school was kindly welcomed by the local government there. The Shandong 

Provincial United Front Work Department and the Central Publicity Department both sent senior 
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officials to meet with teachers and students, and hosted a dinner for the teachers. They toured Liu 

Gong Island and the Jiawu War Memorial with the students. The classmates were filled with 

mixed feelings, reflecting on how China's achievements are today. After returning to Hong Kong, 

the students shared their thoughts during the morning assembly. 

 

From January 6-10, our school visited Jinan and formed alliances with Gangcheng School 

and Quanjing Middle School. On the day of the alliance with Quanjing Middle School, both the 

Minister of the Central Publicity Department and the Deputy Minister of the United Front Work 

Department attended the ceremony, which left us feeling honored. 

 

On January 20, the Chinese Culture Week began, featuring a presentation of Chinese music 

and inviting a professor from Baptist University to give a lecture. On January 21, Viu TV came to 

the school to film a special feature, selecting unique schools for the shoot, and our school was 

one of them. The television station specifically filmed the school's Li Kong ceremony. 

 

On January 23, as part of the "2024/25 Ethnic-Friendly Campus Recognition Program," 99 

volunteer students from higher education institutions held multicultural workshops at our school, 

engaging in deep conversations with non-Chinese students. Students designed spring couplets, 

conducted workshops, and set up food stalls to serve primary and college students. Cooking 

Mama prepared traditional festive cakes and turnip cakes, filling the campus with a lively holiday 

atmosphere. 

 

On February 22, " The Ordinary Chamber " and Academy of Innovation (Confucius Hall) 

co-hosted the FANTASY BEETHOVEN concert. Thirty artists from four regional choirs, along 

with 50 singers, created a spectacular performance. The thrilling melodies and timeless stage 

charm rivaled that of European opera houses, highlighting the architectural features of Confucius 

Hall. The wisdom of artisans from 90 years ago was on full display, and the audience of 300 

erupted in continuous applause, leading to a surge of 1,800 views on the school's Facebook page 

over two days. 

 

On March 25, the YC Girls Impact Foundation (JYCGIF) held the "Tomorrow's Female Leaders 

Summit 2024/2025" with a special lecture and sharing session titled "The Future World of Work: How 

Does It Impact You Now?" The event featured heavyweight guests: Tsai Wai-kit from Cyberport, San 

Wong, founder of the well-known startup R2C2, and Billy Hui from LURRY AI TRAINING at the Hong 

Kong Science Park. They shared their entrepreneurial journeys with F.3 and 4 students. An AI robot also 

roamed the auditorium, and students eagerly asked questions about research and development, creating a 

lively interactive atmosphere. 

From March 24-28, during English Week, featuring a lively array of activities including a 

spelling competition, game booths, a singing contest, and role-playing. The event was very 

energetic and vibrant. 

On March 28, Ms. Yang Lulu, an associate professor from the School of Music at Guizhou 

University, and Mr. Zhang Lizhi from the Design Department of Guiyang Academy of Fine Arts 

visited the school to share their insights on the path to success. 

On March 29, " The Ordinary Chamber " and Academy of Innovation (Confucius Hall) 

co-hosted the concert "Dual Rhythms: Mozart." Thirty talented musicians delivered an 

extraordinary performance of Mozart's works. Ms. Yang Lulu, an associate professor from 
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Guizhou University, collaborated with Jacky Lee for a stunning duet, attended by 150 audience 

members. 

On March 29, the Confucius Poon Choi lunch was held, featuring 15 tables with alumni, 

parents,teachers and students gathering, with the  Guzheng and singing performances by our 

students. 

On April 2, the Jockey Club's " Adventure-Ship " training took place. From April 2-3, a day 

camp sponsored by The Warehouse Teenage Club with the theme "The Disappearing Castle 

Master," where students participated in escape room activities and adventure challenges.Working 

within a time limit, students collaborated at different stations to complete various tasks, including 

handcrafts, graffiti, instrument playing, and exploring historical artifacts. Through these activities, 

they collected clues about the castle master's daily life, interests, career development, and social 

life. Guided by instructors, students shared their experiences and deductions, creating a missing 

person notice to be posted in the center, setting the stage for future activities. 

 

Regarding public competitions, on December 1, Mr. Chan Hing-sing from the Career 

Guidance Team and Ms. Lau Tsz-lok from the Visual Arts Department meticulously planned a 

cross-subjects collaboration to participate in a short film competition organized by the Education 

Bureau and the Hong Kong Logistics Association. 

 

Students from F.3, Yau Cheuk-hong, Leung Shing-fung, Chan Ching-yuen, Lyu Meng-xuan, 

and Li Ming-yan produced the short film "Logistics in an Instant." The team attended training 

sessions organized by the association, with the school hiring instructors for additional training. 

Students took the lead in data collection, performance, field research, editing, and sound 

recording.The competition clip was published on YouTube, winning the "Top Ten Videos" and 

"Best Mentor" awards, along with a cash prize of HKD 10,000. 

 
On February 12, the school participated in the Hong Kong Broadcasting Corporation's Media 

Experience Training for F.3-4 and made it to the final eight. On March 28, at the "Media 

Multi-Experience" awards ceremony, the students faced eight challenging tasks. Producer Siu Lung and 

the production team praised the students for their perseverance. Despite encountering numerous obstacles 

during outdoor filming, the five participating students remained calm and worked together to overcome 

difficulties, although they noted that their interviewing skills still needed improvement. 

 

The school participated in a territory-wide Mathematics competition with over 7,000 

participants. A total of 21 students from our school qualified, achieving notable rankings: one 

student placed 22nd overall, three ranked in the top 10%, three within the top 25%, and 14 within 

the top 50%. Additionally, four students participated in other Mathematics competitions and 

qualified for the finals, which will be held in Japan, with the school sending teachers to 

accompany them. 

 

Our school has become a well-known school in China and is gaining a strong reputation in 

Hong Kong. I hope that our students continue to excel in both behavior and academic 

performance. 

 

2. The Analects 

A. Is it not a pleasure, having learned something, to try it out at due intervals? Is it not a 

joy to have like-minded friends come from afar? 

B. The Master said, “The three Armies can be deprived of their commander, but there is no 

way a common man can be deprived of his purpose.” 
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C. It is these things that cause me concern: failure to cultivate virtue, failure to go more 

deeply into what I have learned, inability, when I am told what is right, to go over to 

where it is, and inability to reform myself when I have defects. 

D. A craftsman who wishes to practice his craft well must first sharpen his tools. 

E. He cannot be led into excesses when wealthy and hounoured or deflected from his 

purpose when poor and obscure, nor can he be made to bow before superior force. This 

is what I would call a great man. 

 

3. Good Tidings 

3.1 Home Affairs Department awarded Inclusion Scholarship 2024-2025 

3A Chloe、6A Yahya Muhammad、 6B Lam Kwan Yin, were nominated by our school to 

receive the Home Affairs Department's Inclusion Scholarship for the 2024-25 school year in 

recognition of their outstanding academic achievement and conduct in school and 

community service, especially in activities that promote racial harmony. The scholarships are 

awarded in recognition of outstanding school and community service (especially activities 

that promote racial integration), academic achievement and conduct. Students were presented 

with certificates and scholarships. 

Event coordinator: Ms. Mok Yuk Ling, Ms. Bibi Sumna 

 

3.2 Sir Edward Youde Scholarship 

6A Serisola Brishen、6B Wang Wing In have been awarded the Sir Edward Youde Memorial 

Prizes for Senior Secondary Students 2024/2025 and granted a sum of HK$1,000 as a gesture 

of praise for the student's exceptional endeavor and exemplary learning attitude. 

Event Coordinator: Ms. Mok Yuk Ling 

 

3.3 Hong Kong Island Outstanding Student Election (2024) 

Our students were recommended to attend the "Hong Kong Island Outstanding Student 

Election (2024)" organized by the School Heads Association of Wan Chai District. After the 

interview, Yau Cheuk Hong (3A)、Chen Yiu Ting(4B) were successfully elected as "2024 

Regional (Wan Chai District) Outstanding Student" junior and senior award respectively, 

they were awarded a Certificate of Merit and a book coupon as reward. 

Event coordinator: Ms. Mok Yuk Ling 

 

3.4 The 75th Inter-school Speech Festival  

This year, a number of students participated in the Chinese and English Speech Festival, and 

received excellent and good grades, the list is as follows 

 

Chinese Speech 

Zhu Peng Ru (1B) Long Xi Yuan (1B) Zheng Dragon(1B) Su Sing Yu (2B) 

Xu Hou San (2B) Liu Cheuk Ming(2B) Wu Chau Yin (3B) Fang Tsz Ki (4B) 

 

English Speech 

Rabbi Fayha (1A) Anusha (2A) Kyle (2A) Xiang Si Ya (2B) 

Maryam (2A) Khizra (2A) Kuo Grace Gratitude 

(2B) 

Cao Jessica (3A)  

Gurnoor (5A)    

 

Event coordinator: Mr. Tang Chung Tin Justin 
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3.5 Thailand International Mathematical Olympiad (TIMO) 2024-2025  

TIMO is organized by the Thailand Mathematics Society, and participants come from 18 

different regions. Our school sent a total of 21 students to participate in the heat round. All 

21 students successfully advanced to the semi-final and won bronze, silver and gold awards 

in the heat round. In addition, five students advanced to the final and won the merit, bronze 

and silver awards. The winners of the semi-final and the final are following: 
 
Junior  Semi-final Final Senior Semi-final Final 

Liao Yu Han (1B) Merit / Peng Yashi (4A) Bronze Bronze 

Zhang Kam Ham (1B) Merit / Cai Sze Hoi (4B) Merit / 

Huang Luyin (1A) Bronze Bronze Ip Chit Hei (4B) Merit / 

Liu Cheuk Ming (2B) Bronze Merit Liang Tsz Yin (6B) Silver Silver 

Tang Issa (2A) Merit / Wang Wing In 

(6B) 

Bronze Merit 

Wu Zhou Lin (3B) Merit /    

 

Event Coordinator: Mr. He Weiyi, Mr. Chan Chun Yiu, Mr. Ho Pak Yan 
 

 

3.6 Greater Bay Area Mathematical Olympiad 2025 

The Guangdong-Hong Kong-Macao Greater Bay Area Mathematical Olympiad aims to 

promote exchange of mathematical knowledge among students in the Greater Bay Area. Our 

school sent six students and all achieved excellent results. The list is as follows: 

 

 Preliminary 

 

Qualifier 

 

Final 

Huang Luyin (1A) Second Award Second Award Third Award 

Wu Ka Shing (3B) Second Award Second Award Third Award 

Wu Zhou Lin (3B) Third Award Participation Award / 

Cao Jessica(3B) Third Award Participation Award / 

Liang Tsz Yin (6B) First Award Second Award / 

Wang Wing In (6B) Third Award Third Award Third Award 

Lau Wai (6B) Second Award Second Award Merit Award 

 

Event Coordinator: Mr. He Weiyi, Mr. Chan Chun Yiu, Mr. Ho Pak Yan 

 

3.7 PAP International Mathematics Invitation Competition 2025 

The PAP International Mathematics Invitation Competition is a large-scale international 

mathematics competition, with participating students coming from various regions in 

mainland China, Hong Kong, Macau, Taiwan, Singapore, the Philippines, Indonesia, 

Malaysia and Iran. 1B Chan Kwok Kang and 3B Wu Chau Yin won the third and second 

prizes respectively in the preliminary round and successfully entered the qualifying round. 

 

Event Coordinator: Mr. He Weiyi, Mr. Ho Pak Yan 

 

3.8 Think Academy Cup 2025 

The Think Academy Cup aims to provide a fair and professional mathematics competition 

platform for students across Hong Kong.  

Among our school’s participating students, 1A Liang Xinyu and 1A Lin Hao Dong won the 
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third prize. 

 

Event Coordinator: Mr. He Weiyi, Ms. Tse Pui Man, Ms. Bibi Sumna, Mr. Ho Pak Yan 

 

3.9 "HuaXia Cup" National Mathematics Olympic Invitation Competition 2025 

Five junior form students from our school participated in the "HuaXia Cup" National 

Mathematics Olympic Invitation Competition 2025. All five students advanced to the 

qualifying round, they are 1B Zheng Dragon, 1B Zhang Kam Ham, 3A Cao Jessica, 3B Wu 

Zhuo Lin and 3B Liu Royal. Three students (1B Zhang Kam Ham, 3B Wu Zhuo Lin and 3B 

Liu Royal) qualified to represent Hong Kong in the national final. 

 

Event Coordinator: Mr. He Weiyi, Mr. Chan Chun Yiu, Mr. Ho Pak Yan 

 

3.10 2025 Asian International Mathematical Olympiad Open(AIMO open) 

 

Seventeen students from our school participated in the Asian International Mathematical 

Olympiad Open (AIMO open) 2025. Eleven students were shortlisted for the qualifying 

round. 2B Du Liang Heng, 3B Wu Ka Shing, 3B Wu Chau Yin, 4B Zhang Zixuan and 4B 

Chen Tsz Ip stood out from 9,000 Hong Kong contestants and were invited to Japan to 

participate in the final. 

 

Event Coordinator: Mr. He Weiyi, Mr. Chan Chun Yiu, Mr. Ho Pak Yan 

 

3.11 2025 Hong Kong Mathematics Kangaroo Contest 

Nearly 7,000 students from across Hong Kong participated in this competition. Among all 

contestants, a total of 21 students from our school ranked in the top 50%. 4B Wang Ka Ki, 

4A Wang Yi Ning and 2A Ye Jinyu ranked in the top 25% and won the Elite Award. 4B Chen 

Yiu Ting, 2B Yan Huilin and 1B Jia Xiwen ranked in the top 10% and won the Peak Award. 

1A Liu Yuxuan ranked 22nd among all contestants and won the Third Prize. 

 

Event Coordinator: Mr. He Weiyi, Ms. Bibi Sumna, Mr. Chan Chun Yiu, Mr. Ho Pak Yan 

 

3.12 The Thirty-seventh Inter-School Mathematics Contest 

The competition is organized by the Hong Kong Joint School Mathematics Society and 

sponsored by Jane Street, a world-renowned investment management company. Many 

students who participated in this competition came from traditional famous schools in Hong 

Kong, and our school’s students still achieved outstanding results. 2A Ye Jinyu, 2B Ren 

Guancheng, 4A Chen Chi Ho, 4A Chen Siyan, 4A Wang Xi, 4B Wang Zixi and 4B Cai Sze 

Hoi won the Third-class Honours in the individual event.1B Chan Kwok Kang, 2A Ye Jinyu, 

4A Wang Yi Ning and 4A Peng Yashi won the Third-class Honours in the team event. 

 

Event Coordinator: Mr. He Weiyi, Mr. Lee Yik Chung, Mr. Ho Pak Yan 

 

3.13 Fearless Dragon Charity Run 2024 

With the full support of our school supervisor, our school sent 4 athletic team members: 3B 

Chen Xian Yang, 3B Lyu Meng Xuan, 3B Huang Zi Heng and 3A Zeng Tsz Mak to take part 

in the cross-country running race with the theme of “Health and Inclusion”. The students 

started their special training two months before the competition and finally won the third 

place in the inter-school category. 

Event Coordinator: Mr. Chan Yuk Sing 
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3.14 Jockey Club School Football Development Program - Challenge Cup 2025 

Our school soccer team participated in the Football Challenge Cup organized by Jockey 

Club in April. After two consecutive days of fierce battles, the team stood out from 16 

schools in Hong Kong and won the first place in the Secondary Schools Group. After the 

match, the team took a group photo with Dwight Yorke, the former Manchester United star 

striker, 

 

1A Wu Charles 1A Lin Hao Dong 1A Liu Yu Xuan 1B Zou Yu Kit 

2A Li Ming Da 2B Lyu Zi Hang 2B Cheung Sung Lam 3A Kumar 

3B Lyu Meng Xuan 3B Qiu Yat Chau 3B Zhang Ching Yin  

 

Event Coordinator: Mr. Chan Yuk Sing 

 

3.15 Fearless Dragon Charity Run 2025 

With the full support of our school supervisor, two teams of 10 students participated in the 

Charity Long Distance Running Competition. With regular practice and perseverance, our 

school team 2 won the third place in the Secondary School 5km category, 

Team Lineup, 

Team 1: 3B Huang Zi Heng, 3A KUMAR, 3A Zeng Tsz Mak, 3B Lyu Meng Xuan,  

5A SHER UL 

 

Team 2: 3B Xu Yi Jia, 3B Chen Xian Yang, 3B Huang Ju Feng, 4A Chen Chi Ho,  

5A LEVANNAH 

 

Event Coordinator: Mr. Chan Yuk Sing 

 

3.16 AS Watson Group Hong Kong Student Sports Awards 

Our school nominated 5B Lo Lok Fung to participate in the “AS Watson Group Hong Kong 

Student Sports Awards”, and after the selection interview, he was successfully awarded with 

a commendation and cash as an encouragement. He was also selected for the hard photo 

shooting in May for the Hong Kong School Poster Promotion. Lo Lok Fung has been 

representing Hong Kong in Asian competitions for her outstanding performance in roller 

skating. 

 

Event Coordinator: Mr. Chan Yuk Sing 

 

3.17 Community Youth Group 2024-25 

Our school's Community Youth Group participated in the Wanchai District Thematic 

Activity Competition. Members of the group were active in school activities and participated 

actively in community visits outside of school and won the merit award. Among them, Yau 

Cheuk Hong (3A) was elected as "Outstanding Member of the School". 

 

Event coordinator: Mr. Chow Shung Kwan 

 

3.18 IdeaPOP! 2025 startup pitch competition for secondary school students 

our students participated in the IdeaPOP! 2025 Hong Kong Secondary School Startup 

Proposal Presentation Competition, jointly organized by the Seed Foundation, Alibaba 

Entrepreneurs Fund, and the Education Bureau. 
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In the competition, all three teams from our school made it into the top 80 across Hong 

Kong, with one team winning the Excellence in Innovation Award. 

 

Event Coordinators: Mr. Chan Chun Yiu, Mr. Yan Tsz Yin, Mr. Chan Hing Shing 

 

3.19 Digital Financial Literacy Programme For Youth 2024/25 - Instagram Content 

Creation Competition 

Our students participated in the Digital Financial Literacy Programme For Youth 2024/25 - 

Instagram Content Creation Competition, jointly organized by the Investor and Financial 

Education Council, the Education Bureau, and the Hong Kong Economic Journal Education. 

In the competition, Hayden Ma from Class 4A won the Merit Award and a cash prize of 

HKD 1,000. 

 

Coordinators: Mr. Chan Chun Yiu, Mr. Yan Tsz Yin, Ms. Lau Tsz Lok 

 

3.20 Joyful Fruit Day 2025  

The School has joined the “Joyful Fruit Day 2024” organized by the Department of Health 

(DH) and other organizations. The purpose of this program is to promote home-school 

cooperation and to create an environment and atmosphere conducive to eating more fruits at 

school and at home. To complement the above activities, parents are encouraged to 

encourage their children to eat a balanced diet with at least two servings of fruits and three 

servings of vegetables daily, and to exercise appropriately to promote good health. In 

addition, the Health Education Unit has successfully applied for a HK$2,000 grant from the 

Hong Kong College of Cardiology to organize various activities from January to July to 

promote home-school cooperation to create an environment and atmosphere conducive to 

eating more fruits. 

 

Event coordinator: Ms. Mok Yuk Ling 

 

School News 

4.1 Adjustments to Tuition Fees in 2025-2026 (To be confirmed by EDB) 

The fees are subject to change upon Education Bureau's approval： 

⚫ HK$5,670 annually in ten installments (HK$567 monthly) for S.1 students 

⚫ HK$5,670 annually in ten installments (HK$567 monthly) for S.2 students 

⚫ HK$5,670 annually in ten installments (HK$567 monthly) for S.3 students 

⚫ HK$5,670 annually in ten installments (HK$567 monthly) for S.4 students 

⚫ HK$5,670 annually in ten installments (HK$567 monthly) for S.5 students 

⚫ HK$5,670 annually in ten installments (HK$567 monthly) for S.6 students 

⚫ The adjustments of tuition fees are subject to students’ admission to our school for the 

year. 

⚫ The tuition fees from October 2025 to June 2026 should be settled via direct debit from 

banks. The transaction is scheduled for the first working day of each month. The Direct 

Debit Authorization Form should be completed and returned to the Class Teacher for 

handling. 

⚫ For security reasons, starting from September 2025, parents are required to pay 

tuition by bank autopay or cheque. 
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4.2 PE Uniform Rules in School 

Students are prohibited from wearing PE uniforms on days without PE lessons. Students 

violating the rule may be demanded to return home to get changed before they are allowed 

to enter the school. 

 

4.3 Application for "Fee Remission Scheme" and "Subsidy" (2025-2026) 

We are dedicated to providing support to families with financial difficulties and helping 

students as they grow. In the coming academic year, we provide inside- and outside-school 

subsidy schemes. Details of application are as follows: 

 

Subsidy Scheme Application Procedure Application 

Deadline 

Fee Remission 

Scheme (2025-2026) 

(eligible for 

low-income families 

or Comprehensive 

Social Security 

Assistance 

(CSSA)-receiving 

families) 

1. Complete the application form 

All Application forms are available at the General 

Office. Parents can also download the forms from 

our school website. 

2. Submit the application form 

Parents/students should submit the completed 

forms, together with a copy of the required income 

statement, to the General Office. Applications 

without the income statement will not be processed. 

3. The application for 2024-2025 is invalid. 

Applicants must re-submit an application for the 

new academic year before they can be granted 

subsidies. 

4. Announcement of Application Results 

The application results will be announced within 14 

days from the day of application submission 

The deadline 

for S1-S6 Fee 

Remission 

Scheme 

Application 

is 6 Sep, 2025 

(Fri). 

Late 

applications 

will not be 

considered. 

“The School 

Textbook Assistance 

(TA) Scheme” and 

“The Student Travel 

Subsidy (STS) 

Scheme” from 

HKSAR 

1. Application forms were distributed to students, 

2. Parents with financial difficulties should prepare 

income documents and complete the application 

form and submit it by themselves. 

Parents in 

financial need 

should submit 

an application 

to the Student 

Financial 

Assistance 

Office as soon 

as possible. 

 

4.4 "Uniform Recycling and Giveaway" Event 

In order to raise students' awareness of environmental protection and making good use of 

resources, the Student Affairs Office is organizing an event called "Winter/Summer Uniform 

Recycling and Giveaway". This meaningful event provides a conduit for parents to give away 

uniforms no longer fit and avoid being wasteful, and encourages parents and students alike to 

take actions in safeguarding our environment. We hope, through this event, we all learn to 

utilize our resources more effectively and promote warmth within the community. We hope 

that parents can actively support us by joining us in this event. 

Schedule for Uniform Collection 

Date: 22-26 July 2025 
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Time: 8:00 am - 5:00 pm 

Types of 

Uniform: 

Winter/summer uniforms: two-in-one winter coats, sweaters, wool vests, boy/girl 

button-up shirts, trousers and dresses 

Venue: General Office 

Remarks: 1. Uniforms collected/recycled will be organized, sorted and distributed. 

2. To ensure personal hygiene, please wash the uniforms beforehand. 

3. The uniforms collected will be given away to students in need for free. 

 

Schedule for Uniform Fitting 

Date: 1-6 August 2025 

Remarks: 1. Students wanting to receive uniforms must register at the General Officer by 19 

July 2025 

2. The teacher-in-charge will assist students with body measurements and fitting, and 

will notify parents for collection by 29 July 2025 

3. All uniforms are given away on a first come first served basis. 

4. No requests for exchange will be considered after the uniforms are given out. 

5. Please prepare a reusable bag for uniform collection. 

6. For those who do not receive a call by 30 July 2025 can consider their application 

unsuccessful. 

 

4.5 Passport Photo-taking Service 

The Student Affairs Office has commissioned Powerful Colour Image to provide a passport 

photo-taking service for our students at school on the morning of Friday, 2 September 2025. 

Details are as below: 

Item Format Price Remarks 

Digital passport photo 

(Background color--pink) 

1.5 x 2 inch HK$10 (12 photos) 

  

• Students can decide if they 

want to use the service 

• Please prepare the exact 

payment amount; no 

changes will be provided. 

 

4.6 School Lockers 

We assign each student a locker in the hope that students can develop the self-care ability, 

while it lightens the janitors’ workload cleaning the classrooms after school. Students should 

keep their locker keys with care, while parents can prepare one or two replicas to be kept at a 

safe place as backup keys. The Student Affairs Office will no longer provide backup keys. In 

case loss, damage of lockers, or violation of use, students concerned will be disentitled to the 

right of using the lockers. Please remove all personal belongings from the lockers by July 20 

to prevent mold and pests. 

 

5. School Events 

5.1 6th June – 18th June 2nd Term Examination 

5.2 19st June–8th July Post-Examination Activities (see attached) 
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5.3 23th June–24th June Post-Examination Script Checking  

5.4 9h July Closing Ceremony and Distribution of Report Card 

(0815-1130) 

5.5 10th July Registration (Current Students) (0815-0900) 

S.1 class placement test 

5.6 10th July–12th July Registration (New S1 Students) 

5.7 10th July–16th July S1 to S3 Summer Course (0830-1030) 

5.8 14th July–15th July 2nd Term Re-examination (S4-S5)(8:30-12:30)  

5.9 16th July Release of HKDSE (0845) 

5.10 

5.11 

5.12 

11th August-15th August 

1st September 

2nd September 

 

S1 Bridging Course 

School Commencement Day (0900-1130) 

School day (0810-1230) 

 

6. School Holidays 

6.1 

6.2 

1st July 

17th July – 31st August 

HKSAR Establishment Day Holiday 

Summer Holiday 

 

 

Regards, 

 

 

 

 

Dr. Yeung Wing Hon 

Principal 

Academy of Innovation (Confucius Hall) 

 

-----------------------------Reply Slip---------------------------- 

 

To: Academy of Innovation (Confucius Hall) 

This is to confirm that I have read and understood the content of Newsletter II. 

 

Name of student: _____________________________________ 

Class: _____________________ (            ) 

Name of parent/guardian: __________________________ 

Signature of parent/guardian: __________________________ 

Date: _______________________ 


